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This Month’s 
Key Events
FCBA SEEKS 
D IRECTOR  OF 
PROGRAMS AND 
SPEC IAL  PROJECTS
See page 5 for more 
information about the 
position available.

S IGN UP  TO 
RECE IVE 
COMMITTEE  AND 
CHAPTER  NOT ICES
If you would like to sign 
up for or update the 
committee(s)/chapter(s) 
you are on, fill out the 
form on page 17 of this 
newsletter and send it 
to the FCBA, 1020 19th 
Street, NW, Suite 325, 
Washington, DC 20036, 
fax: 202-293-4317, or 
email: wendy@fcba.org.

FCBA MEMBERSHIP 
RENEWAL
Please see page 3 for 
step-by-step instructions 
on how to renew your 
membership for FY 2015 
(July 1, 2014 – June 30, 
2015).  Please note that 
the deadline was JULY 31, 
2014.

Save the 
Date ~ FCBA 
28th Annual 
Chairman’s 
Dinner on 
December 4
The 28th Annual FCC 
Chairman’s Dinner will be 
held Thursday, December 
4, 2014 at the Washington 
Hilton, 1919 Connecticut 
Avenue, NW.  Please mark 
your calendars now!
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 Job Bank page 14

FCBA Announces Kerry Loughney as New 
Executive Director
The Federal Communications Bar 
Association (FCBA) is very pleased 
to announce that, effective August 
1, 2014, Kerry Loughney has been 
selected to be the Association’s new 
Executive Director.

Kerry has served with great 
distinction as FCBA’s Director of 
Member Services for over eight years 
and replaces Stan Zenor who has 
been in the position since 1999 and 
who earlier announced his retirement.

“We are thrilled that Kerry has accepted our offer 
to be the FCBA’s Executive Director.  We have 
the utmost confidence in Kerry’s proven ability 

not only to help lead this important 
organization, but also to bring 
additional energy and creativity 
in the service of its thousands of 
members across the country and 
around the world” said David A. 
Gross, the FCBA’s President.  “Her 
dedication to both the FCBA and 
the FCBA Foundation is universally 
recognized and appreciated, and 
her work and knowledge about the 
bar and industry issues -- together 

with her energy and enthusiasm -- made Kerry 
the unanimous choice.”

FCBA Fall Reception 
to Meet and Greet the 
FCC and NTIA Bureau 
and Office Chiefs to 
be held on October 2
The FCBA is pleased to announce a reception 
to meet and greet the FCC and NTIA Bureau 
and Office Chiefs on Thursday, October 2, 
from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m.  The reception will be 
held at the Capital Hilton Hotel, 1001 16th 
Street, NW, Washington, DC.

Sponsorships of the event are available for 
$650 and $350, and include registrations to the 
reception.  Sponsors will receive recognition 
in the newsletter and acknowledgement at 
the event.  Individual tickets to the reception 
may also be purchased.  To register an 
individual, click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events or use the 
form on page 15.  See page 15 for sponsor 
registration.

25th Annual FCBA 
Charity Auction to be 
held on November 6
The FCBA Young Lawyers Committee and 
the FCBA Foundation will hold the historic 
25th Annual Charity Auction on Thursday, 
November 6, at the Almas Temple, 1315 
K Street, NW, Washington, DC, from 
approximately 7:00 – 10:00 p.m.  Admission 
is free and the event is open to the public.

Proceeds from this year’s Charity Auction 
will benefit two great, local charities—
BUILD Metro DC and the FCBA Foundation.  
BUILD Metro DC offers a four-year program 
that targets high school students in low-
income communities who are not on-
track academically and are at the highest 
risk of dropping out of school.  Through 
entrepreneurship-based, experiential 
learning, BUILD equips these youth for high 
school, college, and career success.  From 

Kerry Loughney

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2 

https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired
http://www.fcba.org/
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their freshman through senior year of 
high school, BUILD guides participating 
students through every step of starting and 
running a licensed business, including 
writing a business plan, working in 
teams, pitching investors, budgeting, 
manufacturing, and selling products.  
“BUILDers” also receive extensive 
academic training, including classroom 
tutoring, free SAT and ACT prep courses, 
college application guidance, and financial 
aid support.  BUILD’s efforts have had 
a demonstrable impact on the lives of 
these students, with 100 percent of BUILD 
Metro DC seniors having graduated 
high school and enrolled in a college or 
university.  The FCBA Foundation will 
use proceeds from the Charity Auction to 
support its annual scholarship program.

The Charity Auction is one of Washington, 
DC’s premier “must-attend” events for 
the communications industry.  The 
event features a live auction hosted by a 
professional auctioneer, silent auctions, 
online auction, and raffle drawings.  
Attendees should expect surprises and 
new and exciting prizes building on 
last year’s event (over $140,000 raised), 
including vacation packages; consumer 

electronics; tickets to Verizon Center 
events, concerts, theater shows, and 
various professional and collegiate 
sporting events; dinners; lunches; spa 
packages; and gift certificates from area 
businesses.

Over the past 24 years, the Charity 
Auction has raised more than $1.5 million 
for DC-based organizations, including the 
DC Children’s Advocacy Center, STEP/I 
Have a Dream, the Charitable Coalition 
for Children with Cancer, Kids Enjoy 
Exercise Now, Fair Chance, Kid Power-
DC, Horton’s Kids, Bright Beginnings, 
Project Wait No Longer, Sitar Arts Center, 
THC – Housing Families, Transforming 
Lives and Horizons Greater Washington.

If you have any questions about the 
Charity Auction, please contact Lindsey 
Tonsager (202-662-5609, ltonsager@cov.
com) or Kerry Loughney (202-293-4000, 
kerry@fcba.org).

If you are interested in donating a prize, 
use the Auction Donation Form on page 
16 of this newsletter.  Contributions are 
tax deductible, to the extent permitted by 
law.  If you are interested in volunteering 
for the Auction, please send an email to 
FCBAAuction@gmail.com.

CHARITY  AUCT ION
CONTINUED FROM PAGE  1

Kerry stated that she is “extremely honored 
and excited about the opportunity to 
represent such a strong and thriving 

association.  I look forward to continuing 
my work with the FCBA membership, 
the FCBA and Foundation leadership 
teams, the co-chairs, staff, and all of the 
volunteers who so willingly give of their 
time.”

KERRY LOUGHNEY
CONTINUED FROM PAGE  1

25th Annual Charity Auction – Call for 
Volunteers
The Auction Committee is seeking volunteers to help gather prize donations from 
local businesses for the historic 25th Annual Charity Auction.  Prize gathering is 
not only extremely critical to the success of the Charity Auction, but also a fun 
and rewarding process!  To get started, send an e-mail to FCBAAuction@gmail.
com.  Please identify particular neighborhoods or businesses you would like to 
contact for donations, and if you have any other ideas for great prizes.  If you also 
would like to help out by selling raffle tickets or volunteering on the night of the 
Charity Auction, please let us know.  Each volunteer can make a big difference, 
and together, we can make this one of the best auctions yet!

mailto:ltonsager@cov.com
mailto:ltonsager@cov.com
mailto:kerry@fcba.org
mailto:FCBAAuction@gmail.com
mailto:FCBAAuction@gmail.com
mailto:FCBAAuction@gmail.com
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DC Bar Lawyer Assistance Program
The DC Bar offers a free, confidential program for lawyers and law students who 
are experiencing problems, such as addiction, mental health symptoms or stress, 
which interfere with their personal or professional lives.  Telephone or face-to-
face consultations with licensed counselors are available.  The program also 
provides mentors.  Here is a link to a more detailed description of the counseling 
opportunities that are offered: http://www.dcbar.org/for_lawyers/bar_services/
counseling/about.cfm.

2014 FCBA 
Membership 
Directories
The FCBA 2014 Membership 
Directories have been mailed to 
members.  Please use the order form 
on page 18 to order additional copies 
for your office.

2014-2015 FCBA Membership Renewals
It is time to renew your FCBA membership.  Your current 
membership expired on June 30, 2014 and by renewing, your 
membership will be good through June 30, 2015.

Please note that the deadline was JULY 31, 2014.  You can 
avoid receiving future email reminders that your membership 
has expired by renewing today!  Also note that all membership 
notifications and receipts are emailed to FCBA members only 
– we cannot send them to a member’s assistant or secretary.

Please note that you cannot change your membership type 
or your contact information online.  If you need to make a 
membership type or contact information change, contact 
Wendy Parish at wendy@fcba.org BEFORE paying the invoice.

EVERY  MEMBER  MUST  LOGIN  TO  RENEW.
■■ Click the Login link at www.fcba.org or go to https://

netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=F
CBA&WebCode=LoginRequired to log into your account. 

■■ If you do not know your password you must click on the 
“Forgot your Password?” link and follow the instructions 
to generate a new password.   The system will then email 
you a link which you must activate to change the password.  
Note that the link that is emailed to you is only good for 
two hours from the time you request it and that it can be 
only used once.  If more than two hours have passed or 
you already activated it you will have to go back and click 
on “Forgot your Password?” again.

TO  RENEW ONL INE  BY  CREDIT  CARD:
■■ Once logged in, go to the My Transactions link.  Here you 

can see a list of all your orders and invoices.
■■ Click on the Pay Open Orders button at the top right of 

the My Transactions page.
■■ Check off the box next to the order/invoice you wish to 

pay, click Next and follow the instructions to process your 
payment.

 

TO  RENEW BY  CHECK :
■■ Once logged in, go to the My Transactions link.  Here you 

can see a list of all your orders and invoices.
■■ Click the View More link under the Invoice Details column 

on the right side, then when the page opens click on Print 
This Page on the upper right side to print out the order.

■■ You must include the printed order with your check and 
mail to the address on the order.

TO  MAKE  A  DONAT ION TO  THE  FCBA 
FOUNDAT ION:
Login to your FCBA account. Click the Online Store link, then 
enter Foundation into the Search For box. Click the Go button.

OR

Click here to download the Foundation donation form

We have been reminded that some firms/companies prefer 
to pay for a group of membership renewals at one time with 
one check.  In order to do this, each individual member will 
need to print out his/her own order and submit it for payment 
through their internal channels.  If we receive one check for 
multiple renewals, a copy of each individual invoice must be 
included.  If you are paying for multiple renewals by credit 
card, you must pay each invoice individually online.

To view your information in the FCBA online directory, click 
on the Individual Directory link in the menu options after you 
have logged in.  Search for your entry information.  Note that 
this directory only displays your name, address, email, and 
primary phone and fax number.  Our database can still house 
more info, such as alternate phone and cell phone numbers, 
but it will not be reflected in the online directory.

COMMITTEE  AND CHAPTER  S IGN-UP
If you would like to sign up for or update the committee(s)/
chapter(s) you are on, fill out the form on page 17 of this 
newsletter or download it at http://www.fcba.org/wp-content/
uploads/2014/06/FY15-Committee-Form.doc and send it back 
to the FCBA, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325, Washington, 
DC 20036, fax: 202-293-4317, or email: wendy@fcba.org.

http://www.dcbar.org/for_lawyers/bar_services/counseling/about.cfm
http://www.dcbar.org/for_lawyers/bar_services/counseling/about.cfm
http://www.fcba.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/06/FCBA-Foundation-Donation-Form.pdf
mailto:wendy@fcba.org
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COMMITTEE/CHAPTER CHAIRS/CO-CHAIRS 2014-2015
ACCESS TO GOVERMENT
Jason Rademacher, Chair
Brian W. Higgins
ANNUAL SEMINAR 
PLANNING
Bryan N. Tramont, Chair
Ann Berkowitz
Scott M. Deutchman 
Scott Blake Harris
Jennifer Holtz
Caroline Van Wie
COMMENDATIONS AND 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS
Howard M. Liberman, Chair
Trey Hanbury
William K. Keane
CONFERENCE PLANNING
Kathleen Q. Abernathy
Mark D. Schneider
Peter D. Shields
CONSTITUTION AND 
BYLAWS
Michele C. Farquhar
CONTINUING LEGAL 
EDUCATION
Frank R. Jazzo, Chair
James S. Blitz
Colleen King
Michael H. Pryor
Laura Stefani
DIVERSITY
Brita D. Strandberg, Chair
Rudy N. Brioche
Monica S. Desai
Joseph Miller
ENGINEERING AND 
TECHNICAL PRACTICE
Chris Wieczorek, Chair
M. Ethan Lucarelli
Aspasia A. Paroutsas
Scott S. Patrick
Brian Scarpelli
FCC ENFORCEMENT
Davina S. Sashkin, Chair
Steven A. Augustino
Dennis P. Corbett
Scott D. Delacourt
Jeffrey J. Gee
HOMELAND SECURITY 
AND EMERGENCY 
COMMUNICATIONS
Lawrence A. Walke, Chair
William J. Andrle, Jr.
Jamie Barnett
Jeremy Berkowitz
Gregory M. Cooke
Joel M. Margolis
INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY
James M. Burger, Chair
Jeffrey Blumenfeld
David D. Oxenford

INTERNATIONAL CHAPTERS
Stephanie Liston, Chair
Rob Bratby
Ann LaFrance
INTERNATIONAL 
TELECOMMUNICATIONS
Jennifer A. Manner, Chair
Carl R. Frank
Stephen L. Goodman
Praveen Goyal
Ryan Terry
JUDICIAL PRACTICE
Joshua S. Turner, Chair
Alexander Maltas
LAW JOURNAL
Lawrence J. Spiwak, Chair
Jeffrey S. Lanning
LEGISLATIVE
Marc A. Paul, Chair
Christopher Robert Day
John W. Hunter
Matthew Hussey
David Redl
Howard W. Waltzman
MASS MEDIA
Kathleen A. Kirby, Chair
Dorann Bunkin
Jack N. Goodman
Rebecca Rini
Howard M. Weiss
NATIONAL 
TELECOMMUNICATIONS 
MOOT COURT COMPETITION
TBD
NOMINATIONS
Joseph M. Di Scipio
PRIVACY AND DATA 
SECURITY
John J. Heitmann, Chair
Douglas G. Bonner
Clete D. Johnson
Deborah J. Salons
David Valdez
PROFESSIONAL 
RESPONSIBILITY
Regina Harrison, Chair
Stephen T. Lovelady
RELATIONS WITH OTHER 
BAR ASSOCIATIONS
Jean L. Kiddoo
John S. Logan
Megan Anne Stull
SOCIAL MEDIA / 
MEMBERSHIP AND 
MARKETING
Ari Meltzer, Chair
Joshua Bercu
Delara Derakhshani
Kristine Fargotstein
Laura H. Phillips

STATE AND LOCAL PRACTICE
Charles L. Keller, Chair
Judith A. Endejan
Andrew M. Klein
James Bradford Ramsay
Debrea M. Terwilliger
TRANSACTIONAL PRACTICE
Matthew L. Gibson, Chair
Joel A. Rabinovitz
Jerita L. Salley
Donald K. Stockdale
VIDEO PROGRAMMING 
AND DISTRIBUTION
Christopher R. Bjornson, Chair
Wayne D. Johnsen
Brian Murray
David A. O’Connor
WIRELESS 
TELECOMMUNICATIONS
David Goldman, Chair
Jared M. Carlson
Angela E. Giancarlo
Brian M. Josef
Jessica Lyons
WIRELINE
Thomas J. Navin, Chair
Sean Conway
Danielle M. Frappier
Rebekah Goodheart
Philip J. Macres
YOUNG LAWYERS
Rachael M. Bender
Lindsey L. Tonsager

Ad Hoc 
Committees
CHARITY AUCTION
Lindsey L. Tonsager, Chair
Rachael M. Bender
Jeremy Berkowitz
Neil A. Chilson
Christine M. Crowe
Carly T. Didden
Kristine Fargotstein
Ian Forbes
Hadass Kogan
Kerry Kathleen Loughney
Jane E. Mago
Brian Regan
Alex Reynolds
Kevin Ryan
Davina S. Sashkin
Joshua S. Turner
Caroline Van Wie
MOBILE PAYMENTS
Brooks E. Harlow, Chair
Mark W. Brennan
Madeleine Findley
Jason D. Oxman
Randall W. Sifers

TELEHEALTH
Robert D. Primosch, Chair
Umair Javed
Jackie McCarthy
Jeffrey Mitchell
Scott B. Tollefsen

Chapters
ATLANTA
David N. Baker 
Mark Brown
Joiava T. Philpott
CAROLINA
Stephen Hartzell
Gregory J. Vogt
FLORIDA
William Cox
Beth Keating
David A. Konuch
MID-ATLANTIC
Walter Anderson
Brian A. Rankin
Kevin Werbach
MIDWEST
Sara Cole
Elisabeth M. Washburn
NEW ENGLAND
David W. Bogan
Gregory M. Kennan
Robert J. Munnelly
Joshua Pila
NEW YORK
Eric Fishman
Jennifer L. Kostyu
Susanna Zwerling
LaVonda N. Reed
NORTHERN CALIFORNIA
Rachelle B. Chong
Robert Millar
Melissa Slawson
PACIFIC NORTHWEST
Laura Carter
David R. Conn
David L. Rice
Daniel Waggoner
ROCKY MOUNTAIN
Stanton Dodge
Raymond Gifford
Richard H. Waysdorf
SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA
A. James Boyajian
Robyn Polashuk
Natalia Shparber
Marcos Vergara del Carril
TEXAS
Bradford W. Bayliff
Stephen F. Morris
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International 
Telecommunications Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Wednesday, September 10, 12:15 
– 1:30 p.m.
Location: TBD
Topic: Mexican Telecommunications Reform; 
Implementation of the New Legislation 
Speakers: Ricardo F. Rios, Esq. Ríos-Ferrer, 
Guillén-Llarena, Treviño y Rivera S.C., Mexico 
City, Mexico
To RSVP: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events

Mobile Payments Committee

Event: CLE Seminar co-sponsored by the 
Electronic Transactions Association
Date/Time: Tuesday, September 30, 8:30 a.m. 
– 2:00 p.m.
Location: The Newseum, 555 Pennsylvania 
Avenue, NW
Topic: Current and upcoming issues in 
Mobile Payments and Tech Expo
More information will be available soon.

Wireless Telecommunications 
Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Thursday, September 18, 12:15 
– 1:30 p.m.
Location: Mayer Brown LLP, 1999 K Street, 
NW
Topic: Meet the Press. We turn the tables on 
the journalists that cover our beat. Find out 
what they really think about the issues and 
personalities surrounding wireless policy.
To RSVP: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events.

Event: Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Thursday, October 16, 12:15 – 
1:30 p.m.
Location: TBD
Topic: Incentive Auction Update. Work didn’t 
stop with the order this past spring. Find out 
what the team has been up to and what to 
expect for the coming months.
To RSVP: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events.

COMMITTEE 
AND CHAPTER 
Events

Director, Programs and Special Projects
The Federal Communications Bar Association (FCBA) seeks to fill the full-time 
position of Director of Programs and Special Projects. Successful candidate 
must have experience and proven abilities in delivering high quality association 
member services or equivalent experience. Candidate will work closely with 
volunteer committees and coordinate logistics for numerous events. Occasional 
evening and weekend hours required to support events, special projects, and 
activities. The position is located in Washington, DC, two blocks from Metro. 
Excellent benefits, including insurance package, 401K, and Metro assistance. 
Salary commensurate with education and experience. Email cover letter, resume, 
and salary history to fcba@fcba.org. EOE

DUT IES  AND RESPONSIB IL I T IES :
■■ Assist the Executive Director with organizing special events and activities, 

including receptions, seminars, and other events
■■ Serve as main point of contact for committees and chapters
■■ Coordinate logistics of committee and chapter activities, including brown bag 

lunches, continuing legal education seminars, and other programs
■■ Work closely with, and in support of, the FCBA Foundation to further its 

mission of supporting worthwhile communications-related and educational 
projects by assisting with the management and coordination of fundraising 
and special events, including an annual golf tournament, scholarship and 
internship programs, and other community volunteer opportunities

■■ Work closely with, and in support of, the Charity Auction Committee to organize 
and host the annual FCBA Charity Auction. Duties include researching venues, 
reviewing and negotiating contracts, and responsibility for all logistics as jointly 
planned with the Committee to ensure the success of the event

■■ Responsible for communicating association news, including editing and 
managing a monthly electronic newsletter and updating and maintaining the 
FCBA and FCBA Foundation websites using WordPress

QUAL IF ICAT IONS /SK ILLS  REQUIRED :
■■ Bachelor’s degree and a minimum of three years of association experience or 

equivalent experience required, five years preferred
■■ A demonstrated ability to interact with and effectively manage relationships 

with staff, members, volunteers, and external vendors at all levels
■■ A collaborative leader with initiative, drive, and excellent member/customer 

relations skills
■■ Highly organized with the ability to learn quickly, prioritize, and manage 

multiple projects with keen attention to detail
■■ Ability to think creatively and develop new ideas
■■ Proficient in Microsoft Office. Experience with netFORUM association 

management and Greater Giving fundraising software beneficial

To Update Your Membership Contact 
Information
We’d like to remind everyone that if they have any changes to their contact 
information that they notify the FCBA, wendy@fcba.org.  In order to keep a 
cohesive look to both our online and hard copy directories, we do not allow 
members to make any changes to their contact information themselves.  Also 
note that we do not include prefixes or titles in any of our member listings.  We 
appreciate your cooperation in this matter.  Thank you.

https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired
http://www.fcba.org/
http://www.fcba.org/
https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired
http://www.fcba.org/
http://www.fcba.org/
https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired
http://www.fcba.org/
http://www.fcba.org/
mailto:wendy@fcba.org
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Young Lawyers 
Committee
On July 15, the Young Lawyers Committee 
hosted a brown bag lunch on “All Things 
Spectrum,” where FCBA members took 
time out of their net neutrality-filled day 
to listen to an esteemed panel discuss 
spectrum policy.  John Leibovitz, Chris 
Wieczorek, Tamara Preiss, and Michael 
Calabrese shared their expertise with 
an engaged audience.  Licensed to 
unlicensed, AWS-3 to incentive auction, 
all spectrum issues were on the table.

On July 24, the Young Lawyers Committee 
hosted its fourth annual trivia night 
featuring Erin Dozier, Chris Guttman-
McCabe, and Lee Petro as celebrity 
emcees. The aptly named Team in First 
Place (Michael Beder, Stephen Kiehl, 
Lindsey Tonsager, Shel Abramson, and 
Steve Satterfield) from Covington & 
Burling won this year’s competition 

against a record number of teams. Special 
thanks to Jessica Elder and Sarah Leggin 
for organizing the event.

New York Chapter
On July 21, the New York Chapter 
held a breakfast and panel discussion 
regarding how market analysts advise 
clients and strategize on investments in 
the telecommunications market.  The 
program was hosted by Mintz, Levin, 
Cohn, Ferris, Glovsky and Popeo, P.C.  
The panel included moderator Geoffrey 
Why of Mintz Levin, and panelists Tom 
Aust, GE Asset Management; Jonathan 
Chaplin, New Street Research LLP; and 
Craig Moffett, Moffett Nathanson LLC.

The program covered issues such as 
mergers and transactions, net neutrality, 
the IP transition and the upcoming 600 
MHz incentive auction.  The panelists 
provided unique insights regarding the 
telecommunications marketplace and 
how the financial community, including 

Wall Street, companies and investors, 
consider regulatory developments 
and actions.  A roundtable format also 
provided for a lively dialog among the 
panelists and attendees.

Pacific Northwest 
Chapter Events

LUNCH WITH  FCC 
COMMISS IONER  JESS ICA 
ROSENWORCEL  HELD  MAY 21
The FCBA Pacific Northwest Chapter 
was honored to welcome Commissioner 
Jessica Rosenworcel to Seattle with a 
luncheon held at the law firm of Miller 
Nash LLP.  The Commissioner spoke 
about a multitude of topics including 
net neutrality and E-rate issues and 
answered attendee questions.  Co-hosts 
of the event included Microsoft, T-Mobile, 
and Davis Wright Tremaine.  There were 
approximately 25 attendees.  

WESTERN CONFERENCE 
OF  PUBL IC  SER VICE 
COMMISS IONERS  RECEPT ION 
HELD  JUNE  2
The FCBA Pacific Northwest Chapter 
was pleased to host a reception in Seattle 
following the opening day of the annual 
conference of the Western Conference 
of Public Service Commissioners.  The 
event was held at the law firm of Davis 
Wright Tremaine with the law firm of 
Miller Nash LLP co-sponsoring the event.  
Members of the chapter and conference 
attendees spent the evening socializing 
with friends and colleagues, and enjoying 
local Northwest wines, beer, and food.  
There were approximately 30 attendees.

COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER News

Pacific Northwest Chapter Lunch: David 
Rice, Miller Nash LLP; Commissioner Jessica 
Rosenworcel:  Laura Carter, Microsoft; 
David Goldman, Senior Legal Advisor to 
Commissioner Rosenworcel.

Young Lawyers Committee Brown Bag Lunch held July 15

Tamara Preiss, Michael Calabrese and 
moderator Sean Spivey

Trivia Night Team in First Place: Michael 
Beder, Stephen Kiehl, Lindsey Tonsager, Shel 
Abramson, and Steve Satterfield
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Get to Know an FCBA MEMBER

Amy Wolverton, Vice 
President, Public Policy and 
Government Affairs, HTC
By: Laura Phillips

Amy Wolverton has been having a great time over the last 
few years, first creating and then heading the first ever 
Washington office for tech-savvy smartphone maker HTC, 
as the company’s Vice President, Public Policy.  Amy started 
her legal career in Atlanta, Georgia, but she was attracted to the ever fascinating world 
of communications law and policy in Washington, DC.  Amy and I had an enjoyable 
lunch together as she shared some insights about her career and her outlook on life.

Q: What attracted you to the field of 
communications?

A:  I was attracted to communications 
through my interest in journalism 

and the First Amendment.  Back 
when I was in law school, we did not 
have communications law classes or 
concentrations.  After law school, I first 
worked at Alston & Bird in Atlanta and 
then moved over to Cox Communications.  
At Cox, I got involved in the law around 
something called the “information 
superhighway.”  This was the beginning 
of the commercialization of the Internet, 
and it was wholly fascinating.

Q: Tell me about your career progression 
and whether things have unfolded 

in the manner you envisioned.

A:  I really have never had a detailed 
vision about my career or where 

I might be headed next.  I just always 
had an interest in technology and law 
and policy.  If an opportunity that really 
interested me came up, I’d pursue it.  So 
no detailed five-year plans for me.  Once 
I experienced policy work, I knew that 
was it--I had to do legal policy.  And, I’m 
grateful that my professional progression 
has been interesting and personally 
rewarding.  After having the wonderful 
chance to work with Sandy Wilson while 
she was at Cox in DC, I moved to DC 
and did communications law and policy 
for public interest organizations for three 
years.  Even though resources were tight, 
I learned so much about dealing with 
people on all different sides of issues.  

Those lessons helped me significantly 
over the intervening years in finding space 
for compromise, for bridging gaps both 
with external parties and internal clients, 
and building relationships.  After having 
a variety of roles in the policy arena, I 
have found that in-house is a good fit 
for me.  I really like being on a team at 
HTC, where I support the business and 
work directly with the executive teams 
in Seattle and Taiwan.

Q: What is the most challenging part 
of your current position and why?

A:  I would say the most challenging part 
of the current position and HTC is 

just the sheer volume of work.  We have a 
lean staff and our office covers all policy in 
North and South America, and globally on 
some issues.  So, beyond the FCC, our beat 
includes the Federal Trade Commission, 
Department of Homeland Security, customs 
and more.  That’s what makes it exciting 
but also challenging.  For example, as a 
technology geek, I’ve been deeply involved 
in patent related issues this past year, but 
there are plenty of other things going on 
as well.  There’s never a slow day.

Q: What are you reading now? 

A:  I’m reading Dave Egger’s “The 
Circle,” which is a thinly disguised 

piece of fiction about Google.  It’s got 
some unsettling messages about what 
huge amounts of very granular, very 
personal information companies have 
and make use of each and every day.

Q: What surprised or impressed you 
most about people you’ve worked 

with and why?

A:  I’ve been impressed by how kind 
people are in this bar and in this 

industry.  I was particularly struck when 
I moved from Atlanta how helpful people 
in the industry were even if they didn’t 
know me.  FCBA members are not out 
there looking for quid pro quos; I’ve not 
experienced a “House of Cards” type of 
Washington situation at all.  The FCC 
and its staff are by and large also very 
generous with their time and attention.  
For example, I was able to get a meeting 
with the FCC Chairman when I was 
representing nonprofits, and we got just 
as much attention from the Chairman as if 
we had been a major corporation.  People 
in general in this industry are responsive 
and generous.

Q: Can you share a perspective on 
pitfalls to avoid or other career 

advice for those who are just getting 
started in the communications field?

A:  I would say always listen carefully 
to others--you often learn something 

useful.  Also, if you want something, it 
pays to be persistent.  And, while you 
need to keep in mind what you want, 
you should also keep an open mind that 
there could always be a different path 
worth exploring.   Don’t rule out taking 
short stints of work if they could lead 
you to a long-term gain.  Sometimes an 
internship or contract work may help 
you realize what you really like, and it 
might lead you in surprising directions.  
Don’t decide you are too accomplished to 
perform what may seem at first blush to 
be totally unrewarding hard work.  I’ve 
found that sometimes that sort of work 
experience pays incredible dividends in 
terms of relationships, and the experience 
differentiates you.  Finally, no matter 
where you are in your career, always think 
about paying it forward.  Be a willing and 
open volunteer, and do your part to help 
those coming along in the field.

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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Q: What’s something interesting about 
you that people are not generally 

aware of you are willing to share?

A:  I became an avid glass artist once 
I couldn’t run anymore. I needed 

a different thrill.  I had started with 
glassblowing long ago, but it is very 
physically demanding and usually 
requires working with a partner (so 
scheduling time is tough).  Now I’ve 
morphed into a fused glass and kiln-
formed glass artist, which I find to be a 
very creative distraction.  You really can’t 
do anything else except concentrate and 
be in the moment when you’re dealing 
with furnaces and fusing glass.  It’s kind 
of a Zen flow thing.

Q: How long have you been an FCBA 
member and what is the value of 

FCBA membership? 

A:  I’ve been an FCBA member since I 
moved to DC.  I really embrace the 

FCBA’s mentoring of younger attorneys; 
it’s something I strongly believe in and do 
on my own as well.  When you volunteer 
as a mentor or in other ways, the FCBA 
helps you build positive relationships 
and be the sort of person I think we all 
want to be.

Another thing that typifies the FCBA to 
me is the members’ consistent willingness 
to try new things, to take the extra step.  
You only have to look at all the initiatives 
the Foundation undertakes, such as the 
scholarship program, the internships 
for law students and more.  Once FCBA 
members start something, they actually 
get it done.  We’re doers with a mission.  
I saw that first-hand on the Foundation 
and on the executive committee; people 
follow through.

Is there an FCBA member you’d like to 
see profiled in future columns?  If so, 
please contact Laura Phillips at laura.
phillips@dbr.com. 

AMY WOLVERTON
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Save the Date

of
Thursday, November 6, 2014

for the
25th Annual FCBA Charity Auction

LOCAT ION:
The Sphinx Club at the Almas Temple

1315 K Street, NW
Washington, DC

To donate auction items, fill out the Auction Donation Form on page 16 of this 
newsletter.

To volunteer, contact FCBAAuction@gmail.com.  Volunteers are needed now!!

If you have any questions, please contact Kerry Loughney, 202-293-4000, 
kerry@fcba.org.

Proceeds to benefit BUILD Metro DC and the FCBA Foundation

25th Annual 
Charity Auction 
– Prize Donations 
Needed!
The Auction Committee is looking 
for “priceless” prizes for this year’s 
historic 25th Annual FCBA Charity 
Auction, including (but not limited 
to) tickets to exclusive industry 
events, behind-the-scenes tours, 
historic memorabilia related to key 
communications laws or events, 
and other unique prizes that can’t 
be obtained anywhere else!  Please 
consider whether you have any ideas 
or connections that would be helpful 
in procuring such items.  “Priceless” 
prizes are always some of the most 
popular packages at the event.

The Auction Committee truly 
appreciates the tremendous support 
and enthusiasm shown by members 
of the bar with respect to the Charity 
Auction.  Your generosity in the form 
of donations, volunteering, and 
participation in auction bidding is 
what makes this event so successful 
year after year.  If you would like 
to make a donation, please use the 
Auction Donation Form on page 16 
of this newsletter.  Contributions 
are tax deductible, to the extent 
permitted by law.

The 25th Annual Charity Auction is 
on Thursday, November 6, 2014, at 
the Sphinx Club at the Almas Temple, 
1315 K Street, NW, Washington, DC, 
from approximately 7:00 – 10:00 
p.m.  If you have any questions about 
the Auction, please contact Lindsey 
Tonsager (202-662-5609, ltonsager@
cov.com) or Kerry Loughney (202-
293-4000, kerry@fcba.org).

mailto:FCBAAuction@gmail.com
mailto:kerry@fcba.org
mailto:ltonsager@cov.com
mailto:ltonsager@cov.com
mailto:kerry@fcba.org
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2013-2014 FCBA 
Foundation Annual 
Report
This Annual Report summarizes the 
Federal Communications Bar Association 
(FCBA) Foundation’s activities during the 
recently completed 2013-2014 fiscal year.

OVER VIEW

The FCBA Foundation, celebrating 23 
years, is a charitable organization working 
in furtherance of the goals set out in its 
Mission Statement:

■■ To support  worthwhi le 
communications-related and 
educational projects, as well as 
other community service projects, 
particularly those directed towards 
children and students, through 
financial contributions and through 
volunteer services provided by 
Foundation members and others.

■■ To foster greater public awareness and 
understanding of the development of 
communications technology, resources 
and law.

This year, the Foundation continued its 
longstanding support of its most popular 
programs:

■■ Granting scholarships to local 
high school students expressing 
an interest in communications-
related fields of education, including 
science, engineering, technology, law, 
economics, math and journalism

■■ Granting summer work stipends to 
law students serving as interns in 
communications-related public service 
jobs

■■ Granting scholarships to students in 
communications-related graduate legal 
studies

■■ Volunteering to help families in need 
in the Washington, DC community

The Foundation’s success is a direct 
result of the generous financial support 
of individual FCBA members and their 
employers, as well as the time, talents 
and energy that members bring to the 
Foundation’s activities.

GOVERNANCE

The Foundation is governed by a 
Board of Trustees, comprised primarily 
of individuals elected by the FCBA 
membership to three-year terms, plus 
the President and President-Elect of the 
FCBA.  Pursuant to the Foundation’s By-
Laws, the elected Board may be expanded 
by individual one-year appointments.

This year’s Trustees were: Micah Caldwell, 
Rick Chessen, Christine Crowe, Lisa 
Fowlkes (Secretary), Cathy Hilke, Jennifer 
Holtz (Assistant Secretary), Sara Leibman, 
Alison Minea, Barry Ohlson (Chair-Elect 
and Treasurer), Glenn Reynolds (Assistant 
Treasurer), Mark Schneider (Chair), Anita 
Wallgren, and Krista Witanowski.  Julie 
Kearney served as the FCBA Executive 
Committee’s liaison to the Foundation 
Board of Trustees.

As of June 30, 2014, four Trustees will 
have completed their three-year terms on 
the Foundation Board:  Christine Crowe, 
Lisa Fowlkes, Alison Minea, and Mark 
Schneider.  Four new members have 

been elected to serve three-year terms as 
Trustees, effective July 1, 2014: Russell 
Hanser, Mia Guizzetti Hayes, Jennifer 
Holtz, and Howard Weiss.

Many of the Foundation’s activities, 
including the scholarship program, 
community service days and critical 
fund-raising events, were jointly led by 
non-Trustees and Trustees.  The Board 
of Trustees is grateful for the broad 
participation of FCBA members in 
Foundation programs, and especially for 
the leadership roles assumed by members 
beyond the elected board.  That extra 
measure of time and dedication was 
invaluable to the success of our programs.

The FCBA’s Executive Director Stan 
Zenor, Director of Member Services 
Kerry Loughney, Bookkeeper Shelley 
Luehring, and Administrative Assistant 
Wendy Parish also provided invaluable 
administrative support to the Foundation.

COLLEGE  SCHOLARSHIP 
PROGRAM

The Foundation’s college scholarship 
program is its most significant activity 
in terms of the funds awarded and the 
amount of time and effort required to 
effectively administer the program.   The 
Foundation committed approximately 

FOUNDATION News
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$244,000 to this year’s scholarship class 
in scholarship funds.  In addition, each 
student is receiving a laptop and an FCBA 
mentor.

Under the leadership of the Foundation’s 
college scholarship committee (Micah 
Caldwell, Jennifer Holtz, and Krista 
Witanowski), the Foundation reviewed  
applications from high school students 
of diverse backgrounds with an interest 
in communications-related fields, 
including media, journalism, technology, 
engineering or law.  Our applicants this 
year came from 10 local public high 
schools:  Benjamin Banneker Academic, 
Cardozo Education Campus, Columbia 
Heights Education Campus, Duke 
Ellington School of the Arts, Dunbar, 
Friendship Collegiate Academy, Roosevelt, 
School Without Walls, Thurgood Marshall 
Academy, and Woodrow Wilson.  Twenty-
six of these high school student applicants 
were selected for interviews, and 20 
emerged as FCBA Foundation scholars.  
Nineteen of these students will receive 
FCBA Foundation scholarship assistance 
funded over four years.  One applicant 
has received substantial tuition assistance 
from other sources, and will be a Laptop 
Scholar.  All 26 of the applicants who 
earned and attended interviews will be 
provided new laptop computers.  Software 
has been graciously donated by Microsoft 
Corporation.  Additionally, all 20 award 
winners will be assigned FCBA mentors 
to help them advance academically and 
professionally.

Special thanks go to the following 
companies, law firms and associations 
for endowing individual, named 
scholarships to high school students:  
21st Century Fox ($10,000); AT&T 
Services, Inc. ($10,000); Comcast 
Corporation ($20,000); Consumer 
Electronics Association ($10,000); CTIA 
– The Wireless Association ($10,000); 
DIRECTV ($16,000); Google Inc. 
($15,000); Harris, Wiltshire & Grannis 
LLP ($10,000); The Karen Kincaid 
Scholarship sponsored by Wiley Rein 
and Karen’s Friends ($24,000); Sidley 

Austin and the Sidley Austin Foundation 
($16,000); Time Warner Cable ($10,000); 
Verizon ($15,000); Wilkinson Barker 
Knauer, LLP ($10,000); and The Young 
Lawyers and Charity Auction Scholarship 
($28,000).  Funding for the college 
scholarships that was not provided by 
the above donors was provided from the 
Foundation’s general funds.

The Foundation thanks the following 
volunteers for their time and talent, 
serving as liaisons to participating public 
high schools, reviewing applications, 
and interviewing students:  Rachael 
Bender, Jeremy Berkowitz, Van Bloys, 
Ann Bobeck, Karen Brinkmann, Megan 
Capasso, May Chiang, Marjorie Conner, 
Adam Copeland, Christine Crowe, Justin 
Faulb, Stacy Fuller, Anna Gomez, Russ 
Hanser, Douglas Jarrett, Julie Kearney, 
Erin Kim, Hadass Kogan, Grace Koh, 
Adam Krinsky, Amanda Lanham, Heidi 
Lankau, Anisa Latif, Mary Lovejoy, 
Patrick McFadden, Larry Movshin, Nancy 
Murphy, David O’Connor, Nancy Ory, 
Nick Page, Lee Petro, Laura Phillips, Alex 
Reynolds, Patty Robbins, Rachel Sanford, 
Alex Sanjenis, Mark Schneider, Mike 
Senkowski, Megan Stull, Scott Tollefsen, 
Mark Van Bergh, Nancy Victory, Howard 
Weiss, and Richard Young.

Thanks also to CTIA – The Wireless 
Association for making offices available 
for the applicant interviews, to Mark 
Van Bergh for taking photographs of the 
recipients, and to Comcast Corporation 
for production of the Foundation video.

INTERNSHIP  ST IPEND 
PROGRAM

Under the leadership of Glenn Reynolds, 
the Foundation internship committee 
(Rick Chessen and Kristine Fargotstein) 
reviewed applications from students at 
law schools across the country.  The 
Foundation awarded stipends ranging 
from $2,500 to $5,000 to 18 students who 
have accepted public service positions for 
the summer.  One outstanding student 
received the annual Max Paglin Award, 
representing an additional stipend of 
$600; another outstanding applicant 
to both the Stipend and Law School 

Scholarship program received the David 
L. Snyder stipend of $7,000.

LAW SCHOOL  SCHOLARSHIP 
PROGRAM

Sara Leibman and Mark Schneider 
coordinated the direction of the recent 
Foundation efforts to establish a graduate 
school scholarship program.  In 2012, 
the Foundation initiated a scholarship 
pilot program for graduate students 
committed to communications law.  Our 
first scholarship was awarded in 2012 
to Megan Coontz, a law student at the 
University of Colorado at Boulder and 
our second scholarship was awarded to 
Ashley Morse, a law student at Catholic 
University.  This year we ended the “pilot” 
nature of the program, and established 
two projects that resulted in scholarship 
awards to eight current law school 
students.  First, we accepted applications 
from current law school students at law 
schools across the country who could 
demonstrate current need and merit for 
scholarship awards, as well as an interest in 
communications law and technology and 
public service.  We received applications 
from students at more than a dozen 
schools, and awarded five scholarships 
to third-year law students ranging from 
$2,500 to $5,000.  Second, working with 
CTIA’s Wireless Foundation, we received 
the corpus of their Amy Zoslov Fund and 
assumed the privilege of awarding Amy 
Zoslov Scholarships to current law school 
students at Case Western.  Thanks to 
Sara Leibman for heading up our work 
on the program this year, and to Jennifer 
Warren and Monica Desai for their help 
establishing and continuing the law 
school scholarship program.

MENTORING PROGRAM

FCBA Foundation trustees Catherine 
Hilke and Alison Minea coordinated 
the mentoring program this year.  
FCBA mentors provide advice and 
encouragement to our college scholarship 
recipients and internship stipend winners 
as they transition from high school to 
college and from academics to careers.  
They also provide a link back to the 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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Foundation, allowing us to appreciate 
our students’ progress, supported by 
our members’ donations.  Thanks to 
all of our mentors:  Rachael Bender, 
Jeremy Berkowitz, Adrienne Biddings, 
Deborah Broderson, Micah Caldwell, 
Zachary Champ, Arturo Chang, Noah 
Cherry, Edgar Class, Tara Corvo, Scott 
Delacourt, Matt DeTura, Ian Dillner, 
Rashann Duvall, Justin Faulb, Michele 
Farquhar, Erin Fitzgerald, Matt Gerst, 
Russ Hanser, Ken Keane, John Kuzin, 
Mary Lovejoy, Chris Miller, Matthew 
Pearl, Stephanie Podey, Natalie Roisman, 
Kara Romagnino, Rob Schill, Mark 
Schneider, Denise Smith, Sean Spivey, 
Elvis Stumbergs, Rebecca Thompson, 
Anita Wallgren, Howard Weiss, Krista 
Witanowski, Amy Wolverton, Mary 
Woytek, and Alexis Zayas.

2013  FCBA FOUNDAT ION 
CHARITY  AUCT ION

The Charity Auction is the largest 
single event under the auspices of the 
Foundation, and the most administratively 
intense.  The sheer number of volunteers 
committed annually to the auction is a 
testament to the volunteer spirit of the 
FCBA and its Foundation.  Moreover, 
it is also a reflection of the generosity 
of our members, who attend year after 

year, to help support the Charity Auction 
beneficiaries.  This year’s auction was held 
on November 7, 2013.  Co-sponsored by 
the Foundation and the FCBA Charity 
Auction Committee, this year’s auction 
raised over $140,000 for Horizons Greater 
Washington and over $28,000 for the 
FCBA Foundation.

Horizons Greater Washington recognizes 
that for many low-income children 
summer is not a vacation but a missed 
opportunity.  Horizons addresses this 
problem by providing year-round 
academic enrichment to low-income 
children enrolled at H.D. Cooke, Bancroft, 
and Rock Creek Forest Elementary 
Schools in DC and MD.  Horizons’ 
programs are proven to reverse summer 
learning loss for low-income children, 
instill confidence, and improve reading 
and reasoning skills.  The 300 students 
enrolled in Horizons’ program for 2014 
will attend for nine consecutive years to 
make a difference in their lives, preparing 
them for high school and beyond.

The Foundation applied $28,000 of this 
year’s Charity Auction funds to a college 
scholarship.

The Charity Auction planning committee 
members were Rachael Bender, Jeremy 
Berkowitz, Neil Chilson, Christine 
Crowe (Foundation liaison), Kristine 
Fargotstein, Justin Faulb (Chair), Hadass 

Kogan, Jane Mago, Brian Regan, Kevin 
Ryan, Davina Sashkin, Lindsey Tonsager, 
Joshua Turner, and Caroline Van Wie.  
The Foundation thanks the following 
generous sponsors of the 2013 Charity 
Auction: AT&T Services, Inc., Cahill 
Gordon & Reindel LLP, Covington & 
Burling LLP, Davis Wright Tremaine 
LLP, Eckert Seamans Cherin & Mellott, 
LLC, Google Inc., Hogan Lovells US LLP, 
National Association of Broadcasters, 
Sidley Austin LLP, T-Mobile US, Inc., 
Wiley Rein LLP, Wilkinson Barker 
Knauer, LLP, Willkie Farr & Gallagher 
LLP, and Wiltshire & Grannis LLP.

VOLUNTEER ING & 
COMMUNITY  SER VICE

The Foundation relies on volunteers for all 
of its programs.  All of the charitable works 
described above require not only generous 
financial giving but also the contribution 
of substantial amounts of time and the 
prodigious talents of our FCBA members.  
In addition to the programs described 
above, the Foundation historically has had 
a special relationship with one charitable 
organization in particular, where FCBA 
members have come together in the spirit 
of community service.

The Foundation organizes each month 
a morning of service at Washington, 
DC-based Martha’s Table, welcoming 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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FCBA members, families and friends 
who prepare and package meals for the 
homeless.  Howard Weiss has organized 
this activity for many years.

FCBA FOUNDAT ION 
VOLUNTEER  OF  THE  YEAR

Every year, the Foundation has the 
opportunity to specially acknowledge 
one of the many FCBA members who 
volunteer considerable time on the 
Foundation’s programs and embody 
the spirit of generosity the Foundation 
seeks to foster.  This year, the Foundation 
recognized Ann West Bobeck as Volunteer 
of the Year for her extraordinary 
commitment to volunteering and fund-
raising for the Foundation year after 
year, including in co-chairing the College 
Scholarship Program.  Ann’s incredible 
energy and commitment is matched by 
her generous spirit.

FUNDRAIS ING

The Foundation could not provide its 
services without the annual financial 
support of FCBA members and the 
organizations where they work.  Under 
the leadership of Mark Schneider, Rick 
Chessen, and Glenn Reynolds, the 
Foundation secured significant support 
for its programs this year, and improved 
its financial footing in several respects.

Thanks to many individual contributions, 
the Foundation met the budget goals set 
by the Board, and increased both the 
total amount raised and the number of 
donors.  As a result, the Foundation 
was able to expand the College and Law 
School Scholarship programs, as well as 
the Internship Stipend Program.

The Foundation initiated new recognition 
categories last year, to acknowledge 
individuals and organizations that make 
financial contributions.  The donors for 
this fiscal year are listed at the end of this 
report.  In addition, on December 5, 2013, 
at the FCBA’s 27th Annual Chairman’s 

Dinner, honoring FCC Chairman Tom 
Wheeler, the Foundation raised over 
$40,000.

On June 3, 2014, the FCBA Foundation 
hosted its 18th Annual Honorable Robert 
E. Lee Memorial Golf Tournament raising 
over $6,000.  Many thanks to Robert 
Branson, Alan Campbell, Zenas Choi, 
Jonathan Cohen, Joe Cramer, Tom 
Dombrowsky, Jr., Steve Goodman, Jesse 
Jachman, Larry Movshin, Lee Petro, Joy 
Ragsdale, Glenn Reynolds (Chair), and 
Larry Walke who served on this year’s 
planning committee to make it once again 
a success.

CONCLUS ION

It has been an honor to chair the Board 
of Trustees of the FCBA Foundation 
this year.  I was humbled and inspired 
by the generosity and dedication of so 
many FCBA members that enabled the 
Foundation to reach and exceed its goals.  
I hope that you will continue to support 
the Foundation in the years to come.

Thank you!

Mark Schneider
Chair, 2013-2014

Join the FCBA 
Foundation Team 
for the Making 
Strides Against 
Breast Cancer Walk 
on October 5 on the 
National Mall
The Making Strides Against Breast Cancer 
walk, which will be held Sunday, October 
5 on the National Mall, is an incredible 
and inspiring opportunity to help the 
American Cancer Society raise awareness 
and funds to fight breast cancer.  The 
FCBA Foundation has formed a team 
to participate in the walk, and we hope 
that you will join us.  Walkers of all ages, 
fitness levels, and speeds are welcome!

Our team will choose a convenient 
meeting point near the Registration 
Tables at 9:00 a.m.  The walk will begin 
promptly at 10:00 a.m. and continue 
for 3.1 miles.  There is no cost to sign 
up, and no fundraising commitment, 
although if you’d like to contribute 
or fundraise, you’re free to do so.  To 
sign up, simply go to https://secure.
acsevents.org/site/TRR?pg=tfind&fr_
id=62729&skip_login_page=true&s_
fr_part_type_team=join and choose the 
FCBA Foundation team.  Please contact 
your team captain, Megan Anne Stull, 
with any questions at stull@google.com 
or 202-346-1208.

Volunteer at 
Martha’s Table on 
August 31
On Sunday, August 31 from 10:00 a.m. – 
1:00 p.m., the FCBA will be preparing and 
distributing food at the FCBA Foundation’s 
partner charity, Martha’s Table.  The FCBA 
has been meeting monthly to volunteer at 
Martha’s Table for many years.  Martha’s 
Table feeds hundreds of homeless adults 
and children on the streets of Washington 
daily, through its mobile soup kitchen.  
Martha’s Table is located in a yellow 
building at 2114 Fourteenth Street, NW, 
in the District, near the intersection of 
14th and U Streets.  On-street parking 
is available.  Volunteers are asked to 
bring food if possible, (e.g., cold cuts, 
bread, peanut butter, jelly, vegetables and 
potatoes) because the center often runs 
out of donated food.

Please mark your calendars, bring your 
friends and children, and participate in 
this great volunteer effort.  If you are able 
to volunteer, please contact Howard Weiss 
at 703-812-0471, weiss@fhhlaw.com.

The FCBA volunteers on the last Sunday 
of every month, so mark your calendars 
now!
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Diamond:  Mark Brennan; Karen Brinkmann; Tyrone Browne; 
Christine Crowe; Seth and Diane Davidson; Scott Delacourt; 
Michele Farquhar; John Feore; Ari Fitzgerald; Paul Glist; 
Wayne Johnsen; Steve Lerman; Lawrence Movshin; Mark 
Schneider; Mike Senkowski and Nancy Victory; Megan Anne 
Stull; M. Anne Swanson; Kathy Zachem; Richard Zaragoza

Emerald:  Michael Basile; James Bayes; David Don; Anna 
Gomez; Jennifer Hindin;  David Lawson;  Barry Ohlson; 
Thomas Navin; Glenn Reynolds; Bryan Tramont

Pearl:  Jamie Barnett; Rick Beckner; Jim Bendernagel; 
Ann West Bobeck; Robert Branson; Diane Burstein; David 
Carpenter; Jacqueline Gerson Cooper; David Furth; Craig 
Gilmore; Peter Keisler; Chuck Keller; Marc Korman; Adam 
Krinsky; Nancy Liebermann; Andrew McBride; Roxanne 
McElvane; Newton Minow; David O’Connor; Carter Phillips; 
Laura Phillips; Natalie Roisman; John Prendergast; Kenneth 
Satten; Chris Shenk; Paul Sinderbrand; David Solomon; 
Michael Duell Sullivan; Jim Young

Ruby:  Christopher Clark; Kathleen Collins; Yaron Dori; 
Peter Doyle; Lisa Fowlkes; Eileen Huggard; Manuel & 
Julie Hunter Galdo; Russell Hanser; J.G. Harrington; 
Kenneth Howard; Frank Jazzo; Michael & Kathryn Kincaid 
Lainoff; Angela Kronenberg; John Logan; Ari Moskowitz; 
Edward O’Connell; Jennifer Prime; Michael Pryor; Jason 
Rademacher; James Stewart; Debrea Terwilliger; Rebecca 
Murphy Thompson; Melodie Virtue; Anita Wallgren; Henry 
Wendell; Richard Whitt; David Wittenstein 

Sapphire:  Allen Barna; Harishi Bastiampillai; Rose Crellin; 
A.B. Cruz; Mindel De La Torre; David Goodfriend; Kenneth 
Hardman; John Hunter; Robert Keller; Eric Malinen; Pantelis 
Michalopoulos; Susan O’Connell; Suzanne & Dwight Perry; 
Marissa Repp; Royce Sherlock; Erik Stallman; Jeff Steinberg; 
Scott Tollefsen; Mark Van Bergh; Michele Walters; Stephen 
Weiswasser; Curtis White

Thank You to All of the Foundation Donors!

Honorary Degrees (Organizations)
Inspired by the Foundation’s mission to support educational and professional pursuits, 

organizations and their collaborative individual’s donations have been recognized with the 
following honorary degrees:

DEGREES  ALL  THE IR  OWN
21st Century Fox; AT&T Services, Inc.; Comcast Corporation; Consumer Electronics 

Association; CTIA – The Wireless Association; DIRECTV; Google Inc.; Harris, Wiltshire 
& Grannis LLP; Sidley Austin LLP and the Sidley Austin Foundation; Snyder & Snyder 
LLP; Time Warner Cable; Verizon; Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP; The Young Lawyers 
and Charity Auction; The Karen A. Kincaid Scholarship Fund sponsored by Wiley Rein 

and Karen’s Friends

MASTERS  OF  MEDIA
Cox Enterprises, Inc.; Cooley LLP; Mintz, Levin, Cohn, Ferris, Glovsky & Popeo, P.C.

BACHELORS  OF  BROADBAND
Davis Wright Tremaine LLP; Hogan Lovells US LLP; National Cable & 

Telecommunications Association; The FCC Staff

We would also like to thank the following companies and firms for their donations: 
CenturyLink; Frontier Communications Corp.; T-Mobile US, Inc.; USTelecom Association

Gems (Individuals)
Individual donations this year that will be going to support the Foundation’s public 

service programs have been recognized at the following “birth stone” levels:
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TO  RESPOND TO  JOB  BANK 
L IST INGS

If the employer is listed, send the information 
requested directly to the employer.  If you are 
responding to a BLIND BOX listing, email 
the necessary information to kerry@fcba.
org. Clearly indicate the Blind Box number to 
which you are responding.  If you are applying 
to a Blind Box, you may specify to the FCBA 
any organization to which you do not wish 
your application to be forwarded.  Responses 
to Blind Box listings can be accepted only from 
FCBA members.

TO  L IST  A  JOB

Complete a Job Bank Form (found by clicking 
here or going to the FCBA website under the 
Products, Publications, and Services link) 
and email or fax the form and the appropriate 
payment to Kerry Loughney (202-293-4317, 
kerry@fcba.org).  In addition, please email 
the text of the ad to kerry@fcba.org.  Listings 

and payment received by the 20th day of 
each month will appear in the next month’s 
newsletter.  If possible, ads should not exceed 
75 words.  Please call the FCBA questions.  (No 
headhunters please).

LAW F IRM /  CORPORATE

8.14.1
Practice Group Attorney – Greenberg Traurig 
is recruiting a Practice Group Attorney for 
its Corporate & Securities practice in the 
Northern Virginia office. The ideal candidate 
will have three to five years of significant 
experience with transactions, preferably in 
connection with technology and telecom 
transactions. 

Please send resume, salary history and 
references to pomykalar@gtlaw.com. 

8.14.2
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs – 
Individual will be primarily responsible 

for directing and managing the Company’s 
government and regulatory affairs, activities 
and all related Company objectives.  
Specifically, devise and implement a 
comprehensive government relations, 
public policy and regulatory affairs strategy; 
proactively engage with political and other 
stakeholders, serving as key spokesperson for 
the Company with respect to regulatory affairs; 
process & leverage in-depth knowledge of 
the regulatory and legal landscape involving 
telecommunications technology; provide 
confident advice, counsel and support to 
management on regulatory matters; oversee 
& direct efforts of outside government & 
regulatory affairs  & external parties. Minimum 
of 10 yrs related experience; strong & effective 
communication skills; emerging policy 
development.

Please send current resume and cover letter to 
Leslie Blodgett, Director Human Resources & 
Administration, Lblodgett@sms800inc.com.

Joel Rosenbloom
(1930-2014)
Joel Rosenbloom, long-time partner in 
the former firm of Wilmer Cutler & 
Pickering, and FCBA member, died June 
24, in Washington, D.C.

Joel was born in 1930.  He graduated 
with honors from the Indiana University 
School of Law in 1954 and was an editor 
of the Indiana Law Journal.  He joined the 
FCC in the summer of 1957, and from the 
beginning was known as a superb lawyer.

Joel served as legal assistant to Newton 
Minow (Chairman from 1961-1963) and 
likewise William Henry (Chairman from 
1963-1966).  He joined Wilmer Cutler 
& Pickering (now WilmerHale) in 1965 
and remained with the firm for the rest 
of his career, retiring from active practice 
in 2004.

Former FCC General Counsel Henry 
Geller observes: “The greatest contribution 
[Joel] made was his ability to see all the 
aspects of important policy issue[s] and 

fashion approaches that made sense and 
promoted the national telecom system.  
He was the first to fashion cable television 
policy, starting with ‘must carry [local 
stations] and non-duplication of their 
programming.’ Many of the television 
policies adopted in the same time period 
stemmed from Joel’s insights and efforts.”

Joel continued a focus on broadcast law 
upon joining Wilmer Cutler, where he 
later became the Capital Cities/ABC 
principal attorney for Washington 
television network issues.

His colleagues remember Joel as wonderful 
to work with -- warm, generous and full of 
wit.  He had an encyclopedic memory for 
Commission decisions.  He prided himself 
on the quality of his written product, one 
characterized by extraordinarily precise 
craftsmanship.  As one former partner 
and senior industry executive puts it, 
“Joel never touched a piece of work that 
he didn’t make better.”

(Joel’s focus on his work was indeed 
intense:  He was for years an inveterate 
pipe-smoker and more than once was 

known to put a lit pipe in his pocket, the 
discovery of which was only occasioned 
by the smell of smoldering clothes.)

Joel’s publications include “The ‘Vast 
Wasteland’ in Retrospect,” Federal 
Communications Law Journal (May 2003), 
and the chapter on cable television in 
The Communications Act: A Legislative 
History of the Major Amendments, 1934-
1996 (Pike & Fischer, 1999).  As co-editor 
of that volume with Editor Max Paglin, 
Joel wrote a graceful memorial to Max in 
terms that would now apply as well to 
Joel:  “One of a generation of lawyers who 
made membership in the communications 
bar not only respectable, but a calling to 
which a young lawyer might seriously 
aspire.”

Joel loved literature and was active in 
the Choral Arts Society and the Theater 
Chamber Players of Washington.  His 
second wife, Jane, predeceased him by 
eight years.  He is survived by a son, 
Joshua; a stepson, Norman van der Sluys; 
and a sister-in-law, Pat Yates.

JOB Bank

In MEMORIAM

mailto:kerry@fcba.org
mailto:kerry@fcba.org
http://www.fcba.org/upload/jobbank.pdf
http://www.fcba.org/upload/jobbank.pdf
mailto:kerry@fcba.org
mailto:kerry@fcba.org
mailto:pomykalar@gtlaw.com
mailto:Lblodgett@sms800inc.com


F C B A  N E W S  15  A U G U S T  2 0 1 4

FCBA FALL RECEPTION TO MEET AND GREET THE FCC 
AND NTIA BUREAU AND OFFICE CHIEFS Registration

Thursday, October 2, 2014
6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
THE  CAP ITAL  H ILTON,  1001  16TH  STREET,  NW,  WASHINGTON,  DC

PLEASE  RESER VE  THE  FOLLOWING: 

_____ Gold Sponsorship(s) at $650.00 per sponsorship (includes four registrations to the event, recognition in the newsletter, 
 and acknowledgement at the event)

_____ Silver Sponsorship(s) at $350.00 per sponsorship (includes two registrations to the event, recognition in the newsletter, 
 and acknowledgement at the event)

_____ FCBA Private Sector Member registration(s) at $70.00 each

_____ FCBA Government/Academic/Law Student/Transitional Member registration(s) at $35.00 each

_____ Non-FCBA Member registration(s) at $130.00 each

Name ______________________________________________ Nickname ___________________________________________

Organization _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________  Suite/Room/Apt. ______________________________________

City/State/Zip ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone _____________________________________________  Fax ________________________________________________

E-mail __________________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE  L IST  FULL  NAMES ,  N ICKNAMES ,  AND ORGANIZAT IONS  OF  ALL  ATTENDEES
(all guests’ names must be received by mail, fax, or e-mail no later than Thursday, September 25):

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

PAYMENT  INFORMATION

$_______________ Total Enclosed        Visa   MasterCard   American Express   Check

Credit card no. ___________________________________________________________ Exp. date _______________________

Cardholder Name________________________________________Signature _________________________________________

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM AND A CHECK MADE PAYABLE 
TO THE “FCBA” OR FAX TO (202) 293-4317 NO LATER THAN 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 25 TO:

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000
Fax: (202) 293-4317
E-mail: wendy@fcba.org

NO TICKETS WILL BE MAILED. 
RESERVATIONS WILL BE CONFIRMED 
AT THE REGISTRATION DESK AT THE 
RECEPTION.

CANCELLATION POLICY: DUE TO THE 
NATURE OF THIS EVENT, NO REFUNDS 
WILL BE GIVEN FOR CANCELLATIONS.
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25th ANNUAL FCBA CHARITY AUCTION DONATION 
FORM November 6, 2014

TO  DONATE  A  PR IZE ,  PLEASE  FOLLOW THESE  INSTRUCT IONS : 

1. Complete a copy of this prize donation form.  If donating more than one prize, please submit a donation form for each prize. 

2. List the donor (individual and/or company name) as it should appear in the auction prize book. 

3. Provide a detailed description of the prize and a list of all restrictions (e.g., blackout dates, attendance specifications, etc.) 
and instructions on how the winner is to receive the prize (attach additional sheets as necessary).  All prizes are valid through 
November 6, 2015, unless otherwise specified.

Donor (as it should appear in the prize book): _________________________________________________________________

Contact Person: __________________________________________________________________________________________

Organization: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________________

Suite/Room/Apt.:  _________________________________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip:  ___________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone:_______________________________________________ E-mail:  ____________________________________________

Item(s) Donated (please attach a separate sheet if necessary and be as specific as possible).  ____________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Donor Estimate of Fair Market Value (required):  _______________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Acknowledgement should be sent to (name, if different from contact person, and address): _____________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE MAIL, EMAIL OR FAX THIS 
FORM NO LATER THAN MONDAY, 
OCTOBER 6 TO: 

Kerry Loughney 
Federal Communications Bar Association 
1020 19th Street, N.W. 
Suite 325 
Washington, D.C. 20036-6101 
Phone: (202) 293-4000 
Fax: (202) 293-4317 
E-mail: kerry@fcba.org  

The 25th Annual Charity Auction, benefiting BUILD Metro DC and the FCBA 
Foundation, will be held on Thursday, November 6, at the Sphinx Club at the Almas 
Temple, 1315 K Street, NW, beginning at 7:00 p.m.  Admission is free.

ALL DONATIONS MUST BE DELIVERED TO THE FCBA OFFICE NO LATER THAN 
MONDAY, OCTOBER 13.

Prize donations valued at $2,000 or greater will receive additional recognition.  Prize 
donations of any value may be “bundled” with other prizes for inclusion in the live, 
silent or online auction(s).  The Auction Committee may offer any prize donation 
valued at $50 or less as a raffle prize.  Cash donations are accepted and may be used 
toward the purchase of auction prizes or added directly to the auction proceeds at 
the Auction Committee’s discretion.
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FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS BAR ASSOCIATION 
2014-2015 COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER REGISTRATION 

 
NAME (please print)  ___________________________________________________________  
 
ORGANIZATION  ___________________________________________________________  

 
STANDING COMMITTEES 

 

 Access to Government  Legislative 
 Annual Seminar Planning  Mass Media 
 Commendations and Acknowledgements  National Telecommunications Moot Court 

Competition 
 Conference Planning  Privacy and Data Security 
 Constitution and By-laws  Professional Responsibility 
 Continuing Legal Education  Relations with Other Bar Associations 
 Diversity  Social Media / Membership and Marketing 
 Engineering and Technical  State and Local Practice 
 FCC Enforcement  Transactional Practice 
 Homeland Security and Emergency 

Communications 
 Video Programming & Distribution 

 Intellectual Property  Wireless Telecommunications  
 International Telecommunications  Wireline  
 Judicial  Young Lawyers 
 Law Journal 

 
AD HOC COMMITTEES 

 

 Charity Auction  Mobile Payments 
 International Chapters  Telehealth 

 
CHAPTERS 

 

 Atlanta  New York 

 Carolina  Northern California 

 Florida  Pacific Northwest 

 Mid-Atlantic  Rocky Mountain 

 Midwest  Southern California 

 New England  Texas 
 

FCBA FOUNDATION COMMITTEES 
 

 Fundraising  Publicity 
 Golf Tournament  Scholarships 
 Mentoring  Volunteer Services 

 

Descriptions of the focus and work of Standing Committees may be found in the  
Constitution and By-laws in the FCBA Directory and on the FCBA website. 

 

Please indicate your committee/chapter choices and return this form to: 
FCBA, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325, Washington, DC  20036 

Fax:  202-293-4317; Email: wendy@fcba.org 
 

NOTE: Most announcements of committee and chapter meetings and events will appear in the 
FCBA Newsletter and/or on the FCBA’s website at www.fcba.org. 
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2014 FCBA MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY Order Form
Copies of the 2014 FCBA Membership Directory are available for purchase at a cost of $60.00 for FCBA Members, $35.00 for 
Law Student Members, and $115.00 for Non-Members and in accordance with the terms set forth on this form.  There is a 10% 
discount for orders of 10 or more Directories.  (Please add 6.0% sales tax for orders sent to DC addresses).  

Please note that the Directory is available solely for the personal and professional use of FCBA members and other purchasers of 
the Directory.  All uses for commercial purposes are prohibited without prior written approval of the FCBA’s Executive Director. By 
purchasing the Directory and signing below, purchaser agrees that they will not, and will not knowingly authorize or permit others to, 
duplicate, reproduce or copy the information printed in the Directory without the express written consent of the Association.

Please send me _________ copy(ies) of the 2014 FCBA Membership Directory.

Signature (required) _______________________________________________________________________________________

Name ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Organization _____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Address ____________________________________________________ Suite/Room/Apt. ______________________________

City/State/Zip ____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone _______________________________________________ E-mail _____________________________________________

$_________Total Enclosed (Please add 6.0% Sales Tax for orders sent to DC addresses)

 Check Enclosed  Visa   MasterCard   American Express

Credit card no. ___________________________________________________________ Exp. date _______________________

Cardholder Name_________________________________________Signature ________________________________________

Please make check payable to “FCBA”

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM TO: 

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, NW
Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000
Fax: (202) 293-4317
Email: wendy@fcba.org

The FCBA membership list also is available at a cost to FCBA members of $400.00 for the first order and $700 for each additional 
order (per calendar year), and $700.00 for non-members per order.  Please call the FCBA office, (202) 293-4000, for further details.   
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Calendar
August 31 Volunteer at Martha’s Table

September 10 International Telecommunications Committee Brown Bag Lunch

September 18 Wireless Telecommunications Committee Brown Bag Lunch

September 30 CLE Seminar: Current and upcoming issues in Mobile Payments and Tech Expo. Co-sponsored by 
the FCBA Mobile Payments Committee and the Electronic Transactions Association

October 2 FCBA Fall Reception to Meet and Greet the FCC and NTIA Bureau and Office Chiefs

October 5 FCBA Foundation Team to participate in the Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk

October 16 Wireless Telecommunications Committee Brown Bag Lunch

November 6 25th Annual FCBA Foundation Charity Auction

December 4 28th Annual Chairman’s Dinner

December 4-5 32nd Annual PLI and FCBA Conference

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
BAR ASSOCIATION
1020 19th Street, NW
Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036
www.fcba.org


